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··. ~ ''"''''~~;,~~; .,, .;ivision on Women and Crime 

November 9, 1991 

Dr. Imogene Moyer 
Indiana University of PA 
Criminology Dept. 
Indiana, PA 1570 

De~oyer: 
I am pleased to inform you that you have been elected to serve as secretary of the Division of Women 
and Crime of the American Society of Criminology. This office carries a 2-year term which begins at the 
1992 ASC meeting and continues until the division's business meeting in 1994. I am enclosing a copy of 
the division's by-laws for your information. 

In a separate letter I discuss the division's plan for the coming year; please refer to that letter to 
determine those activities I hope you will become involved in. 

Congratulations on your election to this important office. 

Enclosure 

The American Society of Criminology, 1314 Kinnear Road, Columbus, Ohio 43212 (614) 292-9207 



To: 

From: 

Date: 

Re: 

Division on Women and Crin1e 
American Society of Criminology 

Dr. Carole Garrison, Chair 
Women's Studies 

The University of Akron 
Akron, OH 44325-6216 

Virginia Morris 
Doris Mackensie 
Meda Chesney-Lind 
Molly Chaudhuri 
Merry Morash 

Dr. Carole Garrison 

January 22, 1922 

Division Nomination Committee 

Just got great news from Marjorie zatz--baby is due 
in September! The news for the Division is not so 
great however as I was counting on her to get our 
"new" officers sloted ASAP. Marjorie has requested 
time-out this year and of course we will honor her 
request ..• but I need a functional and extremely 
effective committee. I believe we have to elect a 
vice-chair, three executive counselors and 
secretary-treasurer (?). 

Please let me know your thoughts, volunteers, 
corrections ASAP! Thanks 

pc: Marjorie Zatz 
Division Executive Committee 

cm/memos3/garrison 

D!il! 1314 Kinnear Road. Columbus, Ohio 43212 (614) 292-9207 



Meda Chesney-Lind, Ph.D. 
Vicc-Prcsidcn t 

I 
, Wc~.t.ern Society of Criminologv 

c o Women s Studies p u· · J rogram, rnvcrsity of Hawaii at Manoa 

2424 Maile Way 
Honolulu, HI 96822 

Phone 808-956-6313 
FAX 808-956-9616 



Givision on Women and Crime 

July 16, 1992 

Dr. Carol Thompson 
Sociology-Rural Sociology 
126 Stubbs Hall 
Louisiana State Univesity 
Baton Rouge, LA 70803 

Dear Carol: 

The Division on Women and Crime is in the process of compiling its slate of nominees for Division 
offices and executive counselor positions for the new year (1992/93, beginning in November). Your 
name has been submitted to and supported by the nominating committee for the position of 
Secretary /treasurer. I am writing to request your agreement to have your name listed on the ballot. 

I hope you will agree to run for this important position, as the Division is currently involved in several 
critical issues, and we need strong leaders among our officers. The position would entail your attending 
a meeting of the executive board in addition to attending the general meeting at the national conference. 
In addition I as acting Chair and other members would consult with you from time to time during the 
year. Obviously, some positions also carry with them specific tasks (e.g. the secretary takes minutes). 
If you have any questions about the duties of the position, don't hesitate to contact me. 

If you feel you cannot have your name listed on the ballot, please notify me as soon as possible so that 
we may find a replacement. My number is (814) 863-0356; please leave a message if I am not there. 

If you are willing to run, please send me a brief statement (one paragraph) about you and/or your ideas 
for the Division. These statement will be compiled and enclosed with the ballots. Please have your 
statement to me no later than August 4. 

If you've already been contacted about running, consider this letter a request for your personal 
statement. 

Thanks for your interest in the Division and run! You won't regret it! 

Sincerely, 

Lynne Goodstein 
Acting Chair 

The American Society of Criminology, 1314 Kinnear Road, Columbus, Ohio 43212 (614) 292-9207 



Division on Women and Crime 

July 16, 1992 

Dr. Nancy Grosselfinger 
 

Buffalo, NY 14202 

Dear Nancy: 

The Division on Women and Crime is in the process of compiling its slate of nominees for Division 
offices and executive counselor positions for the new year (1992/93, beginning in November). Your 
name has been submitted to and supported by the nominating committee for the position of Executive 
Counselor. I am writing to request your agreement to have your name listed on the ballot. 

I hope you will agree to run for this important position, as the Division is currently involved in several 
critical issues, and we need strong leaders among our officers. The position would entail your attending 
a meeting of the executive board in addition to attending the general meeting at the national conference. 
In addition I as acting Chair and other members would consult with you from time to time during the 
year. Obviously, some positions also carry with them specific tasks (e.g. the secretary takes minutes). 
If you have any questions about the duties of the position, don't hesitate to contact me. 

If you feel you cannot have your name listed on the ballot, please notify me as soon as possible so that 
we may find a replacement. My number is (814) 863-0356; please leave a message if I am not there. 

If you are willing to run, please send me a brief statement (one paragraph) about you and/or your ideas 
for the Division. These statement will be compiled and enclosed with the ballots. Please have your 
statement to me no later than August 4. 

If you've already been contacted about running, consider this letter a request for your personal 
statement. 

Thanks for your interest in the Division and run! You won't regret it! 

Sincerely, 

Lynne Goodstein 
Acting Chair 

The American Society of Criminology, 1314 Kinnear Road, Columbus, Ohio 43212 (614) 292-9207 



July 16, 1992 

Dr. Nicole Rafter 
 

Brookline, MA 02146 

Dear Nicole: 

Division on Women and Crime 

The Division on Women and Crime is in the process of compiling its slate of nominees for Division 
offices and executive counselor positions for the new year (1992/93, beginning in November}. Your 
name has been submitted to and supported by the nominating committee for the position of Executive 
Counselor. I am writing to request your agreement to have your name listed on the ballot. 

I hope you will agree to run for this important position, as the Division is currently involved in several 
critical issues, and we need strong leaders among our officers. The position would entail your attending 
a meeting of the executive board in addition to attending the general meeting at the national conference. 
In addition I as acting Chair and other members would consult with you from time to time during the 
year. Obviously, some positions also carry with them specific tasks (e.g. the secretary takes minutes}. 
If you have any questions about the duties of the position, don't hesitate to contact me. 

If you feel you cannot have your name listed on the ballot, please notify me as soon as possible so that 
we may find a replacement. My number is (814) 863-0356; please leave a message if I am not there. 

If you are willing to run, please send me a brief statement (one paragraph) about you and/or your ideas 
for the Division. These statement will be compiled and enclosed with the ballots. Please have your 
statement to me no later than August 4. 

If you've already been contacted about running, consider this letter a request for your personal 
statement. 

Thanks for your interest in the Division and run! You won't regret it! 

Sincerely, 

Lynne Goodstein 
Acting Chair 

The American Society of Criminology, 1314 Kinnear Road, Columbus, Ohio 43212 (614) 292-9207 



July 16, 1992 

Dr. Sathi Dasgupta 
 

Wilmington, DE 19808 

Dear Sathi: 

Division on Women and Crime 

The Division on Women and Crime is in the process of compiling its slate of nominees for Division 
offices and executive counselor positions for the new year (1992/93, beginning in November). Your 
name has been submitted to and supported by the nominating committee for the position of Executive 
Counselor. I am writing to request your agreement to have your name listed on the ballot. 

I hope you will agree to run for this important position, as the Division is currently involved in several 
critical issues, and we need strong leaders among our officers. The position would entail your attending 
a meeting of the executive board in addition to attending the general meeting at the national conference. 
In addition I as acting Chair and other members would consult with you from time to time during the 
year. Obviously, some positions also carry with them specific tasks (e.g. the secretary takes minutes). 
If you have any questions about the duties of the position, don't hesitate to contact me. 

If you feel you cannot have your name listed on the ballot, please notify me as soon as possible so that 
we may find a replacement. My number is (814) 863-0356; please leave a message if I am not there. 

If you are willing to run, please send me a brief statement (one paragraph) about you and/or your ideas 
for the Division. These statement will be compiled and enclosed with the ballots. Please have your 
statement to me no later than August 4. 

If you've already been contacted about running, consider this letter a request for your personal 
statement. 

Thanks for your interest in the Division and run! You won't regret it! 

Sincerely, 

Lynne Goodstein 
Acting Chair 

The American Society of Criminology, 1314 Kinnear Road, Columbus, Ohio 43212 (614) 292-9207 



~ivision on Women and Crime 

July 16, 1992 

Dr. Nancy Jurik 
School of Justice Studies 
Arizona State University 
Tempe, AZ 85287-0403 

Dear Nancy: 

The Division on Women and Crime is in the process of compiling its slate of nominees for Division 
offices and executive counselor positions for the new year (1992/93, beginning in November). Your 
name has been submitted to and supported by the nominating committee for the position of Executive 
Counselor. I am writing to request your agreement to have your name listed on the ballot. 

I hope you will agree to run for this important position, as the Division is currently involved in several 
critical issues, and we need strong leaders among our officers. The position would entail your attending 
a meeting of the executive board in addition to attending the general meeting at the national conference. 
In addition I as acting Chair and other members would consult with you from time to time during the 
year. Obviously, some positions also carry with them specific tasks (e.g. the secretary takes minutes). 
If you have any questions about the duties of the position, don't hesitate to contact me. 

If you feel you cannot have your name listed on the ballot, please notify me as soon as possible so that 
we may find a replacement. My number is (814) 863-0356; please leave a message if I am not there. 

If you are willing to run, please send me a brief statement (one paragraph) about you and/or your ideas 
for the Division. These statement will be compiled and enclosed with the ballots. Please have your 
statement to me no later than August 4. 

If you've already been contacted about running, consider this letter a request for your personal 
statement. 

Thanks for your interest in the Division and run! You won't regret it! 

Sincerely, 

Lynne Goodstein 
Acting Chair 

The American Society of Criminology, 1314 Kinnear Road, Columbus. Ohio 43212 (614) 292-9207 



Eivision on Women and Crime 

July 16, 1992 

Dr. Dorothy Chunn 
School of Criminology 
Simon Fraser University 
Burnaby B.C. V5A 1A6 Canada 

Dear Dorothy: 

The Division on Women and Crime is in the process of compiling its slate of nominees for Division 
offices and executive counselor positions for the new year (1992/93, beginning in November). Your 
name has been submitted to and supported by the nominating committee for the position of Executive 
Counselor. I am writing to request your agreement to have your name listed on the ballot. 

I hope you will agree to run for this important position, as the Division is currently involved in several 
critical issues, and we need strong leaders among our officers. The position would entail your attending 
a meeting of the executive board in addition to attending the general meeting at the national conference. 
In addition I as acting Chair and other members would consult with you from time to time during the 
year. Obviously, some positions also carry with them specific tasks (e.g. the secretary takes minutes). 
If you have any questions about the duties of the position, don't hesitate to contact me. 

If you feel you cannot have your name listed on the ballot, please notify me as soon as possible so that 
we may find a replacement. My number is (814) 863-0356; please leave a message if I am not there. 

If you are willing to run, please send me a brief statement (one paragraph) about you and/or your ideas 
for the Division. These statement will be compiled and enclosed with the ballots. Please have your 
statement to me no later than August 4. 

If you've already been contacted about running, consider this letter a request for your personal 
statement. 

Thanks for your interest in the Division and run! You won't regret it! 

Sincerely, 

Lynne Goodstein 
Acting Chair 

The American Society of Criminology, 1314 Kinnear Road, Columbus, Ohio 43212 (614) 292-9207 









~ivision on Women and Crime 

July 16, 1992 

Dr. Coramae Richey Mann 
 

Bloomington, IN 47401 

Dear Coramae: 

The Division on Women and Crime is in the process of compiling its slate of nominees for Division 
offices and executive counselor positions for the new year (1992/93, beginning in November). Your 
name has been submitted to and supported by the nominating committee for the position of Executive 
Counselor. I am writing to request your agreement to have your name listed on the ballot. 

I hope you will agree to run for this important position, as the Division is currently involved in several 
critical issues, and we need strong leaders among our officers. The position would entail your attending 
a meeting of the executive board in addition to attending the general meeting at the national conference. 
In addition I as acting Chair and other members would consult with you from time to time during the 
year. Obviously, some positions also carry with them specific tasks (e.g. the secretary takes minutes). 
If you have any questions about the duties of the position, don't hesitate to contact me. 

If you feel you cannot have your name listed on the ballot, please notify me as soon as possible so that 
we may find a replacement. My number is (814) 863-0356; please leave a message if I am not there. 

If you are willing to run, please send me a brief statement (one paragraph) about you and/or your ideas 
for the Division. These statement will be compiled and enclosed with the ballots. Please have your 
statement to me no later than August 4. 

If you've already been contacted about running, consider this letter a request for your personal 
statement. 

Thanks for your interest in the Division and run! You won't regret it! 

Sincerely, 

Lynne Goodstein 
Acting Chair 

The American Society of Criminology, 1314 Kinnear Road, Columbus, Ohio 43212 (614) 292-9207 







"" nt t y-at-l ar ge a1 m to be a dynarr c f' rce to on "Y 

people together to accomp' is a common agenda o" r~ edom peace, 
an Just 1 ce for those both in ,the system, and out of ., re system 

Aga1 n. than'ks for your vote of contidence, 

Coramae R. Mann 
Pror~ssor 

1 



July 16, 1992 

Dr. Brenda Miller 
Research Institute on Alcholoism 
1021 Main Street 
Buffalo, NY 14203 

Dear Brenda: 

Women and Crime 

The Division on Women and Crime is in the process of compiling its slate of nominees for Division 
offices and executive counselor positions for the new year (1992/93, beginning in November). Your 
name has been submitted to and supported by the nominating committee for the position of 
Secretary /treasurer. I am writing to request your agreement to have your name listed on the ballot. 

I hope you will agree to run for this important position, as the Division is currently involved in several 
critical issues, and we need strong leaders among our officers. The position would entail your attending 
a meeting of the executive board in addition to attending the general meeting at the national conference. 
In addition I as acting Chair and other members would consult with you from time to time during the 
year. Obviously, some positions also carry with them specific tasks (e.g. the secretary takes minutes). 
If you have any questions about the duties of the position, don't hesitate to contact me. 

If you feel you cannot have your name listed on the ballot, please notify me as soon as possible so that 
we may find a replacement. My number is (814) 863-0356; please leave a message if I am not there. 

If you are willing to run, please send me a brief statement ~one paragraph) about you and/or your ideas 
for the Division. These statement will be compiled and enclosed with the ballots. Please have your 
statement to me no later than August 4. 

If you've already been contacted about running, consider this letter a request for your personal 
statement. 

Thanks for your interest in the Division and run! You won't regret it! 

Sincerely, 

Lynne Goodstein 
Acting Chair 

The American Society of Criminology , 131 4 Kinnear Road , Columbus . Ohio 43212 (614) 292-9207 



I 

Research Institute on Alcoholism 

Lynne Goodstein 

1021 Main Street 
Buffalo, New York 14203 

(716) 887-2566 Fax: (716) 887-2252 
Howard T. Blane, Ph.D., Director 

July 22, 1992 

Pennsylvania State University 
Admin. of Justice & Women's Studies 
13 Sparks 
University Park, PA 16802 

Dear Lynne: 

I regret that I must decline nomination for the position of 
secretary/treasurer for the Division on Women and Crime for this 
next year's slate of officers. I have recently been notified 
that I am receiving funding for a new five year research project 
and will be devoting a lot of time to initiate this new project. 
The project continues the work on family violence and women, this 
time focusing on women with drug problems, as opposed to women 
with alcohol problems. In addition, RIA is now the Research 
Institute on Addictions, as a result of the recent merger of New 
York State's alcohol and drug divisions into a new office. Thus, 
my administrative responsibilities in the organization have 
undergone substantial changes involving more effort on my part. 

Thank you for the vote of confidence in suggesting me for an 
officer position. I hope that I might be able to serve in some 
capacity in the future, just not this coming year! 

BAM/naw 

Sincerely, 

Brenda A. Miller, Ph.D. 
Deputy Director 

The Research Institute is a component of the New York State Division of Alcoholism and Alcohol Abuse 
and an affiliated institute of the State University of New York at Buffalo. 

Q printed on recycled paper 



bivision on Women and Crime 

July 16, 1992 

Dr. Imogene Moyer 
Department of Criminology 
Indiana University of Pennsylvania 
Walsh 210 
Indiana, PA 15705 

Dear Imogene: 

The Division on Women and Crime is in the process of compiling its slate of nominees for Division 
offices and executive counselor positions for the new year (1992/93, beginning in November). Your 
name has been submitted to and supported by the nominating committee for the position of 
Secretary /treasurer. I am writing to request your agreement to have your name listed on the ballot. 

I hope you will agree to run for this important position, as the Division is currently involved in several 
critical issues, and we need strong leaders among our officers. The position would entail your attending 
a meeting of the executive board in addition to attending the general meeting at the national conference. 
In addition I as acting Chair and other members would consult with you from time to time during the 
year. Obviously, some positions also carry with them specific tasks (e.g. the secretary takes minutes). 
If you have any questions about the duties of the position, don't hesitate to contact me. 

If you feel you cannot have your name listed on the ballot, please notify me as soon as possible so that 
we may find a replacement. My number is (814) 863-0356; please leave a message if I am not there. 

If you are willing to run, please send me a brief statement (one paragraph) about you and/or your ideas 
for the Division. These statement will be compiled and enclosed with the ballots. Please have your 
statement to me no later than August 4. 

If you've already been contacted about running, consider this letter a request for your personal 
statement. 

Thanks for your interest in the Division and run! You won't r~gret it! 

Sincerely, 

Lynne Goodstein 
Acting Chair 

The American Society of Criminology, 1314 Kinnear Road, Columbus, Ohio 43212 (614) 292-9207 





Divisi~n . on Women and Crime 

July 16, 1992 

Dr. Helen Eigenberg 
Sociology & Crim. Just. 
Old Dominion University 
Norfolk, VA 23529 

Dear Helen: 

The Division on Women and Crime is in the process of compiling its slate of nominees for Division 
offices and executive counselor positions for the new year (1992/93, beginning in November). Your 
name has been submitted to and supported by the nominating committee for the position of Executive 
Counselor. I am writing to request your agreement to have your name listed on the ballot. 

I hope you will agree to run for this important position, as the Division is currently involved in several 
critical issues, and we need strong leaders among our officers. The position would entail your attending 
a meeting of the executive board in addition to attending the general meeting at the national conference. 
In addition I as acting Chair and other members would consult with you from time to time during the 
year. Obviously, some positions also carry with them specific tasks (e.g. the secretary takes minutes). 
If you have any questions about the duties of the position, don't hesitate to contact me. 

If you feel you cannot have your name listed on the ballot, please notify me as soon as possible so that 
we may find a replacement. My number is (814) 863-0356; ' please leave a message if I am not there. 

If you are willing to run, please send me a brief statement (one paragraph) about you and/or your ideas 
for the Division. These statement will be compiled and enclosed with the ballots. Please have your 
statement to me no later than August 4. 

If you've already been contacted about running, consider this letter a request for your personal 
statement. 

Thanks for your interest in the Division and run! You won't regret it! 

Sincerely, 

 
Lynne Goodstein 
Acting Chair 

The American Society of Criminology , 1314 Kinnear Road , Columbus , Ohio 43212 (614) 292-9207 



Civision on Women and Crime 

July 16, 1992 

Dr. Jane Foraker-Thompson 
Associate Professor 
Department of Sociology, 
Anthropology and Crim. Just. 
Boise State University 
1910 University Drive 
Boise, ID 83725 

Dear Jane: 

The Division on Women and Crime is in the process of compiling its slate of nominees for Division 
offices and executive counselor positions for the new year (1992/93, beginning in November). Your 
name has been submitted to and supported by the nominating committee for the position of Vice Chair. 
I am writing to request your agreement to have your name listed on the ballot. 

I hope you will agree to run for this important position, as the Division is currently involved in several 
critical issues, and we need strong leaders among our officers. The position would entail your attending 
a meeting of the executive board in addition to attending the general meeting at the national conference. 
In addition I as acting Chair and other members would consult with you from time to time during the 
year. Obviously, some positions also carry with them specific tasks (e.g. the secretary takes minutes). 
If you have any questions about the duties of the position, don't hesitate to contact me. 

If you feel you cannot have your name listed on the ballot, please notify me as soon as possible so that 
we may find a replacement. My number is (814) 863-0356; please leave a message if I am not there. 

If you are willing to run, please send me a brief statement (one paragraph) about you and/or your ideas 
for the Division. These statement will be compiled and enclosed with the ballots. Please have your 
statement to me no later than August 4. 

If you've already been contacted about running, consider this letter a request for your personal 
statement. 

Thanks for your interest in the Division and run! You won't regret it! 

Sincerely, 

Lynne Goodstein 
Acting Chair 

The American Society of Criminology. 1314 Kinnear Road, Columbus. Ohio 43212 (614) 292-9207 



Givision on Women and Crime 

July 16, 1992 

Dr. Christine Rasche 
Sociology & Criminal Justice 
University of North Flordia 
4567 St. Johns Bluff Road 
Jacksonville, FL 32216 

Dear Chris: 

The Division on Women and Crime is in the process of compiling its slate of nominees for Division 
offices and executive counselor positions for the new year (1992/93, beginning in November). Your 
name has been submitted to and supported by the nominating committee for the position of Vice Chair. 
I am writing to request your agreement to have your name listed on the ballot. 

I hope you will agree to run for this important position, as the Division is currently involved in several 
critical issues, and we need strong leaders among our officers. The position would entail your attending 
a meeting of the executive board in addition to attending the general meeting at the national conference. 
In addition I as acting Chair and other members would consult with you from time to time during the 
year. Obviously, some positions also carry with them specific tasks (e.g. the secretary takes minutes). 
If you have any questions about the duties of the position, don't hesitate to contact me. 

If you feel you cannot have your name listed on the ballot, please notify me as soon as possible so that 
we may find a replacement. My number is (814) 863-0356; please leave a message if I am not there. 

If you are willing to run, please send me a brief statement (one paragraph) about you and/or your ideas 
for the Division. These statement will be compiled and enclosed with the ballots. Please have your 
statement to me no later than August 4. 

If you've already been contacted about running, consider this letter a request for your personal 
statement. 

Thanks for your interest in the Division and run! You won't regret it! 

Sincerely, 

Lynne Goodstein 
Acting Chair 

The American Society of Criminology, 1314 Kinnear Road, Columbus, Ohio 43212 (614) 292-9207 







July 16, 1992 

Dr. Laura Fishman 
Department of Sociology 
University of Vermont 
31 S. Prospect Street 
Burlington, VT 05405 

Dear Laura: 

The Division on Women and Crime is in the process of compiling its slate of nominees for Division 
offices and executive counselor positions for the new year (1992/93, beginning in November). Your 
name has been submitted to and supported by the nominating committee for the position of 
Secretary /treasurer. I am writing to request your agreement to have your name listed on the ballot. 

I hope you will agree to run for this important position, as the Division is currently involved in several 
critical issues, and we need strong leaders among our officers. The position would entail your attending 
a meeting of the executive board in addition to attending the general meeting at the national conference. 
In addition I as acting Chair and other members would consult with you from time to time during the 
year. Obviously, some positions also carry with them specific tasks (e.g. the secretary takes minutes). 
If you have any questions about the duties of the position, don't hesitate to contact me. 

If you feel you cannot have your name listed on the ballot, please notify me as soon as possible so that 
we may find a replacement. My number is (814) 863-0356; please leave a message if I am not there. 

If you are willing to run, please send me a brief statement (one paragraph) about you and/or your ideas 
for the Division. These statement will be compiled and enclosed with the ballots. Please have your 
statement to me no later than August 4. 

If you've already been contacted about running, consider this letter a request for your personal 
statement. 

Thanks for your interest in the Division and run! You won't regret it! 

Sincerely, 

 
Lynne Goodstein 
Acting Chair 

The American Society of Criminology , 1314 Kinnear Road , Columbus , Ohio 43212 (614) 292-9207 







August 10, 1992 

Candidates for 
Division on Women and Crime 
Slate of Officers 

Dear Candidate: 
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As I have not heard from you stating you do not want to run for office, I am 
assuming that you will be a candidate. 

To expedite things, the brief statement about yourself that I asked for in my 
letter of July 16, 1992 can be faxed to me. The fax number is 814-865-3641. 
Your attention to this matter in a timely fashion will be appreciated. 

Sincerely, 

Lynne Goodstein 
Acting Chair 



~I, ;ivision on Women and Crime 

September 4, 1992 

Ms. Sarah Hall 
 

Columbus, OH 43212 

Dear Sarah: 

Here is the slate of nominees and the personal statements for the Division of 
Women and Crime elections. 

Do you know whether it is "kosher" for me to assume the second year of Carole 
Garrison's chairship as chair? Should my title continue to be "acting?" What 
do you think? 

The plan at present is not to have elections for the chair position and for me 
to continue in this capacity. 

I hope the information I have sent is what you need. If there is anything 
else I can get for you, please let me know. 

Sincerely, 

Acting Chair 

The American Society of Criminology, 1314 Kinnear Road, Columbus, Ohio 43212 (614) 292-9207 



1992-93 Officer Nomination Slate 
Division of Women and Crime 

September 1992 

Vice Chair (vote for one) 

Christine Rasche 

Jane Foraker-Thompson 

Secretary/Treasurer 

Imogene Moyer 

Executive Counselor (vote for one) 

Coramae Richie Mann 

Helen Eigenberg 

Dorothy Chunn 

Continuing Members of Executive Board (each will serve one additional year and 
will then be replaced): 

Lynne Goodstein, Chair (continuing second year of Carole Garrison's term 
as chair) 

Laura Fishman, Executive Counselor 

Drew Humphries, Executive Counselor 



Christine Rasche 
Associate Professor 
Department of Sociology 
and Political Science 
Univ. of North Florida 
4567 St. John Bluff Rd. 
804-646-2850 

Jane Foraker-Thompson 
Associate Professor 
Department of Sociology, 
Anthropology & Criminal Justice 
Boise State University 
1910 University Drive 
Bioise, ID 83725 
208-385-3251 

Imogene Moyer 
Department of Criminology 
Walsh 209B 
Indian University of Pennsylvania 
Indian, PA 15705 
412-357-2720 

Coramae Richey Mann 
Associate Professor 
School of Criminology 
Florida State University 
Tallahassee, FL 32304 
904-644-4050 

Helen Eigenberg 
Sociology & Ciminal Justice 
Old Dominion University 
Norfolk, VA 23529 
804-451-3649 

Dorothy Chunn 
Assistant Professor 
School of Criminology 
Simon Fraser University 
Burnaby, BC 
Canada V5A 1 S6 
604-291-4763 



CHRISTINE E. RASCHE 

I am honored by the nomination for the position of Vice Chair of the 
Division.. I am an Associate Professor of Criminal Justice and the Director of 
Criminal Justice Programs at the University of North Florida; Jacksonville, FL. 
I have been a member of the Division since its inception and have served it in 
a nunt>er of capacities. 

There is inc:reased attention these days by both the discipline and the ASC 
to issues such as sexual haz:assnent, violence against women, the exclusion of 
'WOmen from the traditional study of criminology, and gender bias in general. It 
seems crucial to rre that the Division be in the forefront of the processes of 
drafting policies and of developing the language and conceptual bases for study 
of these issues. The Division was founded in the 1980s to fight for the 
equitable representation of ~ within the Society and to cha!t\)ion the study 
of gender issues within the discipline. While ~ have made great progress in 
m:my areas ove:r the past eight years / there is still m.ich work to be done. The 
Division has a leadership role to play in both the discipline and the Society. 
To serve as an officer of the Division in these exciting ti.nES would be an honor 
and a privilege. 

Long time merrt>ers may remenbe.r that I served in the position of Vice Chair 
previously---when it was devoted solely to producing the Division's ne~letter. 
When the Ne-wsletter Editor•s position was nade a separate Division office a few 
years ago, I moved to the F.ditor slot. Today the job of the Division's Vice 
Chair is dedicated to the traditional duties of such a position: to serve as a 
"right hand" assistant to the Chair, to take leadership of sone cOO"pOnent of the 
Division's on-going work, and (should the need arise) to substitute as chief 
officer of the Division in the absence of the Chair. While I have enjoyed the 
job of newsletter Editor for the past five years, I "'1Duld welcome the chance to 
pass that baton on to another Division merrber and to take up the new challenges 
which. serving as Vice Chair would entail. I welcome the opportunity to serve the 
Division in a new capacity as Vice Chair. 



Jan Foraker-Thompson 

I began my career in Criminal Justice in 1971 teaching college courses in Soledad Prison while 1 worked 
on my doctorate at Stanford. Since then I have worked at a Mental Health Center, Offender Treatment 
Program, Half-way House, State Police and directed a Statewide Restitution Program/Research Project 
funded by LEAA. I returned to academia in 1981 and have been a Criminal Justice professor ever since 
at BSU. I've also worked with Victims of Crime programs since 1874 - mostly women and children 
victims of rape, domestic violence and child sexual abuse. I would like to become an office in DWC 
because I am tired of women in Criminal Justice being overlooked, marginalized and trivialized - both in 
the field and academia. Also sexually harassed. We need to work hard to end this and to get women 
and their contributions taken seriously. Work with our supportive male colleagues, educate, and insist 
on improvements and equal treatment, fairness, dignity. ASC should be honoring as many women as 
men. Criminal Justice men need to be educated to understand that "women's" contributions are just as 
important, vital and needed as theirs. As Carol Gillrgan and Deborah Tannen have pointed out, just 
because women speak in a "different voice," it is not inferior, it is only different and represents 52% of 
the human race. No more Thomas-Hill debacles! It is time for women professionals to stand up and 
demand their fair share, place, recognition and appreciation. 



Imogene L. Moyer recewea net~ Ph.D. in soc101ogy ccrimrno109y anc 
Deviance) frcm the University of Missouri at Columbia and has 
cc;-iducted research on Wcmen and Crime. I have pub 1 i cations on 
wcmen' s prisons, po 1 ice processing of wcmen and ethn i c/rac i a 1 
groups, child sexual abuse, women and academia, and wcmen pioneers 
in criminology (e.g., the life and works of Ruth Shonle Cavan). 
The Second Edition of my book, The Changing Roles of Women in the 
Criminal Justice System was published by Waveland Press, 1992. 
Since 1984 I have been a Criminology/Women's Studies faculty 
member at Indiana University of Pennsylvania where I am the 1992-
1993 Chair of the Criminology Department. 

I have been an active member of the .American Society of Criminolo­
gy since 1979 presenting papers and chairing sessions on issues 
re 1 ated to women and er ime. I was a member of the steering com­
mittee of the ASC Caucus on Women's Issues from 1979-1983 and a 
member of the Women and Crime Division since 1984. As a member of 
the Minorities and Women Section for the Academy of Criminal 
Justice Sciences and the founder and coordinator of the Wcmen and 
Crime Task Force for the National Women·'s Studies Association, I 
have the opportunity to network with leaders in these organiza­
tions and to learn new strategies to be utilized by our Division. 
I would encourage the Division to increase our international 
emphasis and to strengthen our efforts to include women of color 
as well as persons of all ages, social classes, sexual orienta­
tions, and physical abilities. 



Coramae Richey Mann, Professor of Criminal Justice at Indiana University, 
Bloomington, received undergraduate and graduate degrees in clinical 
psychology from Roosevelt Univers1 ty in Chicago and her Ph.D. in sociology 
(criminology) from the University of Illinois, Chicago. She was an 
American Soc i o I o g i ca 1 Assoc i a ti on m in or 1 t y Fe I low and a Ford F o u n d at 1 on 
Research Fellow. Her research has been directed toward those oppressed 
by the juvenile and criminal justice systems: youth, women, and 
racial/ethnic minorities. The author of numerous scholarly articles on 
the s e top i cs an d two books. Female Cr i me and Deli n q u e n c y and Un e au al 
Justice: A Question of C otor. Professor Mann is currently writlng Women 
Murderers: Deadliest of the Species? 

As a life-Jong activist, I will continue to be quite vigorous in 
assuring that women, peoples of color, and any other oppressed 
persons, and, \n ract, al I persons, are represe nr.ea ana nave <:l 

voice in the future of the American Soctety of Criminology and 

the co~mmunity-at-large. My aim is to be a dynamic force to bring 
people together to accomplish a common agenda of freedom, peace, 
and justice for those both in the system. and out of the system. 



Helen Eigenberg 

My primary areas of research have focused on violence against women and 
institutional corr-ections. I also have been working on documenting the 
marginalization of \l\IOffien in cr-iminology and criminal justice. I believe that, 
like other disciplines, we need to use quantitative resear-ch to demonstrate 
the invisibility of women and their work in mainstr-eam publications. Along 
those lines, I would work with the division to continue to foster nettNOrks 
among women. Through nettNOrking I believe that we can promote the advancement 
of individual women as well as encour-aging more widespread awareness of 
feminist scholar-ship. Thus, the division can play an important r-ole in 
advancing individual careers by ensuring that all \NCJl11en have access to 
cr-itical infor-mation about a var-iety of pr-ocesses including publication, 
pr-emotion, and tenur-e. Unfor-tunately this infor-mation is fr-equently conveyed 
thr-ough infor-mal networks which exclude women. In addition, networking also 
facilitates opportunities for- women to disseminate feminist r-esearch and 
offer-s oppor-tunities for- collaboration. Finally, networ-king, both within the 
or-ganization and with other- women's or-ganizations, offer-s the division 
opportunities to engage in activism in the lar-ger- social ar-en,a. 



DOROTH~ E~ CHUNN 

B.A. <English/History), Unive~sity of B~itish Columbia; M.A. 
<Sociology)and Ph.D. <Sociology/Criminology); University of, 
Toronto. Currently ·A faculty ·member in ·the School of 
Criminology· and Co-DirectoY· 'of the Feminist Institute for· 
·Studies on Law and Society. at S·imon Fraser University• 
<Canada). Editorial Board memberi Canadian Journal ·of Ho•en; 
an·d th€ Lau. Author of Fro•· Pu:njsh•ent ·to Dojn9· Sood:. Fa•ily' 
Coarts and Socialized Jastic~· in Ontarioj 1880-1940 <1992);: 
articles appearing in Contittt»porary Cris€s, Int.erna~ional 
Joll.rna:l of the- Sociology of Lau, and other Journals; and: 
several book· chapters~ Present Yesearch projects include:. 
histor it.:.al analyses of violen·c'e· against woman a.nd children. 
and of women) family courts ~nd the welfare state in British: 
Columbia; crimes of politician~, police and judges; and the. 
sociology of academic crimin~logy in Canada~ 









ASC-.ARAH HALL 









PENNSTAfE 
1117£~ 

FAX # (814) 865-3641 

-
Colli;gi; of the: Lilx:ral An$ 
Offiec or du: Oi:an 

FAX MACHINE TRANSMISSION INFORMATION 

DATE: 1OD~9/19_9_2 

FROM: ~xnne Ooodstein 

13 Sparks Building 

lloiyersi.tx Park. PA 16802 

TO: ~A~~C~-------------------
1314 KJ,npear RoRd, Syfte 212 

FAX # 

(S 14) 865·7691 

I to Sp:uk:1 01,1il(jing 
Tho Pcnn~ylvania Stat~ University 
llnivcrsicy Park, PA 16802 

614-292 ... 6767 

TOTAL NUMBER OF PAPERS OF T~IS TRANSMISSION INCLUDING THIS SHEET 3 
COMMENTS: 



To Lynne Goodstein 
Chair, Women and Crime Division 

From: Sarah Ha 11 

Date: October 31, 1992 

Re Election Results and Financial Report 

I am faxing you the results of the recent Division on Women and 
Crime election which we discussed on the telephone. As noted, 
the winners are: 

Vice Chair: Christine Rasche 

Secretary: Imogene Moyer 

Executive Counselor: Coramae Richey Mann 

I am also faxing you the financial report of the Division through 
October 26. I will also bring copies with me as well as a 
listing of the current Division members. 

See you in New Orleans. 

1314 Kinnear Road • Columbus, Ohio 432 



DIVISION OF WOMEN AND CRIME 

1992-93 OFFICER NOMINATION SLATE 

VICE CHAIR (VOTE FOR ONE) 

9 ,Z CHRISTINE RASCHE 

§7 JANE FORAKER-THOMPSON 

SECRETARY 

// /0 IMOGENE L. MOYER 

> 

EXECUTIVE COUNSELOR (VOTE FOR ONE) 

~~ CORAMAE RICHEY MANN 

~Lj HELEN EIGENBERG 

'f DOROTHY CHUNN 

~S- NANCY C. JURIK 

DEADLINE FOR BALLOT RETURN: OCTOBER 26, 1992 



November 9, 1992 

Dr. Nancy Jurik 
School of Justice Studies 
Arizona State Universi y 
Tempe, 85287 

·an on Women and Crime 

The elections for the ASC Division on Women and Crime executive counselor are completed and the 
winner, Coramae Richey Mann, was announced at the recent ASC meeting. There was a very strong 
slate this year and we were only able to elect one of the of candidates. 

Thank you so much for being willing to run for this important office and I hope you will consider running 
again for the 1993 election. At that time we will replace two executive counselors. 

I will ask the nominations chair to contact you before she puts her slate together later this year 

Sincerely, 

cc: Virginia Morris 

The American Society of Criminology, 1314 Kinnear Road, Columbus, Ohio 43212 (614) 292-9207 



November 9, 1992 

Dr. Dorothy Chunn 
Simon Fraser University 
Burnaby, B.C. 
Canada V5A 1 S6 

Dear Dr. Chunn: 

on Women and Crime 

The elections for the ASC Division on Women and Crime executive counselor are completed and the 
winner, Coramae Richey Mann, was announced at the recent ASC meeting. There was a very strong 
slate this year and we were only able to elect one of the of candidates. 

Thank you so much for being willing to run for this important office and I hope you will consider running 
again for the 1993 election. At that time we will replace two executive counselors. 

I will ask the nominations chair to contact you before she puts her slate together later this year 

cc: Virginia Morris 

The American Society of Criminology, 1314 Kinnear Road, Columbus, Ohio 43212 (614) 292-9207 



November 9, 1992 

Dr. Helen Eigenberg 

229 IH 45 North ,:Jo~ 17/ 
Conroe, TX 7730~ 

on Women and Crime 

Dear ~nberg: 
T~ectio~s for the ASC Division on Women and Crime executive counselor are completed and the 
winner, Coramae Richey Mann, was announced at the recent ASC meeting. There was a very strong 
slate this year and we were only able to elect one of the of candidates. 

Thank you so much for being willing to run for this important office and I hope you will consider running 
again for the 1993 election. At that time we will be replace two executive counselors. 

I will ask the nominations chair to contact you before she puts her slate together later this year 

cc: Virginia Morris 

The American Society of Criminology, 1314 Kinnear Road, Columbus, Ohio 43212 (614) 292-9207 
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